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Alico Road at Leonard L. Williams Justice Center and pedestrian exit to 

reopen early on May 21 

 
Construction addressed drainage issues at the courthouse.   

 

Construction work at the exit doors of Leonard L. Wiliams Justice Center has been completed 

ahead of schedule which will allow both Alico Road and the exit doors to the building to reopen 

on Wednesday May 21, 2025. 

 

This means vehicular traffic will once again be allowed access to the parking garage attached to 

the Leonard L. Williams Justice Center from King St. -- via Alico Road -- and courthouse visitors 

will once again be able to use the exit doors closest to the parking garage. 

 

Construction at the exit doors, which addressed longstanding drainage issues at the courthouse, 

started on April 9, 2025, and was expected to last nine weeks, but was completed in just over six 

weeks.  

 

The construction involved the removal and replacement of a large amount of concrete along with 

the removal of a sagging overhang, was separate from the ongoing construction at the nearby 

Custom House. As construction at the Custom House continues, it is anticipated that Alico Road 

may face additional closures before work is complete in 2026. 

 

 

 

 


